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Town of Erie 
Resolution No. 21-011 

A Resolution of the Board of Trustees of the Town of Erie 
Designating the Town's Website as the Town's Official Posting 
Location for 2021 

Whereas, pursuant to the Colorado Open Meetings Law, and specifically C.R.S. § 
24-6-402(c), at its first regular meeting of each year, the Board of Trustees must 
designate the official location for the posting of legal notices for that year;  

Whereas, in 2019, the Colorado Legislature amended C.R.S. § 24-6-402 to 
encourage local governments to transition from posting physical notices of public 
meetings in physical locations to posting notices electronically on a website; 

Whereas, the Town maintains an official website; and 

Whereas, the Board wishes to designate the Town's website as the official posting 
location for public meetings. 

Now Therefore be it Resolved by the Board of Trustees of the Town of 
Erie, Colorado, that: 

Section 1. The Town's website, www.erieco.gov, is hereby designated as the 
official posting location for all meeting notices pursuant to C.R.S. § 24-6-402.  All notices 
of meetings of the Board of Trustees, the Planning Commission, the Local Licensing 
Authority, the Board of Adjustment and any other Town committees or boards subject to 
the Colorado Open Meetings Law shall be posted on the Town's website. 

Section 2. Town staff is hereby directed to provide the official website address 
to the State Department of Local Affairs for inclusion in the Department's inventory. 

Section 3. In the event online notice is not possible due to emergency 
circumstances, the alternative posting place is the bulletin board at the Erie Town Hall, 
645 Holbrook Street, Erie, Colorado.   

Adopted this 12th day of January, 2021. 
 

 
________________________________ 
Jennifer Carroll, Mayor 

Attest: 
 
_________________________________ 
Heidi Leatherwood, Town Clerk 

http://www.erieco.gov/

